August 5, 2003

Dear Select Board and Town Officials: 

Given that there is no immediate opportunity to address the select board (before 8/21), I send this letter to outline an urgent public health issue. 

********************************************* 

The State of Massachusetts Department of Highways has recently reversed a five year-old ban on spraying HERBICIDES, a ban instituted after overwhelming public hearings and meetings and concerns (circa 1998) about the toxic and unnecessary effects of that Mass state policy. The state has decided to ignore public health concerns, and reinstitute spraying of carcinogenic poisons. 

This policy runs counter to all evidence of the carcinogenic affects to humans, and lethal affects to wildlife. Further, it is being re-introduced at a time when major programs in education and public health are being cut. The labor and equipment costs are substantial, and unnecessary, since other options exist, and were delineated by the public (circa 1998). 

This plan is unnecessary; it is wasteful; it is in appropriate; and -- in contravention of the Wildlife Protection Act, the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act, the Wetlands Protection Act, and the Endangered Species Act -- it is in violation of federal statutes. Last, and most poignant, it is a serious public health threat. 

This plan is proceeding very surreptitiously, and it is an insult to the high standards of the public. 

Because Route Nine abuts the Mill River, the spraying of HERBICIDES in Williamsburg will directly compromise water systems and public health. Children and pregnant women will be highest risk, and the school in Haydenville is directly next to Route Nine. These are reasons enough to forbid the program. 

As a farmer and business owner in Williamsburg, and abutter to Route Nine, the Wildcat Gardens will be appreciably compromised by the spraying of Round-Up and other pharmaceutical poisons. This program will compromise the organic quality of the produce I grow, and it will mean that I will be forced to completely suspend the delivery of produce for some 17 local members and families whom are the Wildcat Garden shareholders.  

Said differently, I will stop all produce deliveries if this spraying occurs, and I will declare bankruptcy, and, as much as I detest the idea, I will consider and explore a legal course of action against both the State of Massachusetts, and possibly against the Town of Williamsburg, and I will seek to make this a class action suit supported by my shareholders, who will suffer appreciable economic losses, and, in at least one case, hardship (due to the loss of expected provisions through October).  I will consider this permanent and irreparable damage. 

I know that you as select members are concerned about the health and welfare of the constituency that you represent, and I am asking that you and the Town of Williamsburg show some leadership and oppose the plans to spray by taking the following and immediate course of action: 

[1] Issue a letter(s) to the state expressing concern and asking that the program be cancelled; 

[2] Issue a public health alert to members of the town of Williamsburg, with sufficient visibility, in public spaces, such that the issue is brought to public notice. 

[3] Actively support alternative methods of roadside vegetation control (if actually necessary). 

[4] Hold a public hearing -- also well advertised -- on this matter. 

Indeed, I would appreciate any alternative means of displacing this program that you might offer. You all certainly have the wisdom and experience I lack in dealing with the state. 

Your prompt attention to this is a matter of urgent public health and safety. 

Sincerely, 

keith harmon snow 

Wildcat Garden for Peace and Re-Education 

cc: 

* Wildcat Garden Shareholders 

* Daily Hampshire Gazette 

* Springfield Union 

· Valley Advocate 

Addendum:  

Sent in an additional note: 

This plan is in direct violation of the Children and Families Protection Act.

